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Assumption 

Greek Orthodox Church 

      111 Island Pond Road 

Manchester NH 03109 

 

Phone:  (603) 623-2045 

   Fax:  (603) 232-6347 

info@AssumptionNH.org  

www.AssumptionNH.org  

Facebook:  

ASSUMPTIONgocNH  

 
 

Links and Resources 

Greek Orthodox Archdiocese 

of America 

www.goarch.org  

 

Greek Orthodox Archdiocese 

of Boston 

www. boston.goarch.org 

 

Ecumenical Patriarchate of 

Constantinople 

www.patriarchate .org 
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The Ark is published monthly by the Assumption Greek Orthodox Church, 111 Island Pond Road, Manchester, NH 03109 

Reverend Father Gregory Trakas 
Office Hours 

Tuesday & Thursday 1 - 4 PM 

or by appointment  

 

Parish Council 2018 

 

Presidentéééé..... Costa Georgopoulos         

Vice Presidentéééé  James Folopoulos 

Treasurerééééééé... Peter Xintaras 

Secretaryé....................... Arthur Bakolas               

 

Nick Karagianis              Penny Papastathis 

Harold Guidicelli                  Kerrie Poplin  

 Stathis Kapellakis                 Helen Rainey     

 Kathy Papakostas        Anthony Tsekrekas 

              

Philoptochos Board 2018 

Presidentééééé................Lucie Skouteris 

Vice Presidentéééé...........Maria Chronas 

Treasureréééééééé.. éHelen Rainey 

 Recording Secretaryéééé..Michelle Kapos 

Corresponding Secretary..Andrea Moutsioulis 

Natl. & Local Boards Liaison....Mariana Gasis 

Advisoréééééé......... Nancy Mardanes 

 

Martha Galanis                      Artemis Lazos 

Evangelia Gregorious 

 

Staff 

Secretaryéééééé.é..Janet Malin 

Chanteréééééééé.Vasilios Rokas 

Choir Director ééééé.To Be Hired 

 

YOUTH MINISTRIES 

 

Directors  

GOYA  ...............  Stavroula Bakolas 

Jr. GOYAééé...Stavroula Bakolas 

JOY  ...................  Julie Karagianis 

Mommy & Me éRanya Karatzoulidis 

 

PARISH SCHOOLS 

Sunday School 

Co-Directorsééé... Theohare Kapellakis 

                                 Ranya Karatzoulidis 

                                                 

Greek School 

Director éééééGeorge Kitsis 

Teacher ééééé.Alexandra Bruttaniti  

Advisor ééééé.Connie Stamoulis 

Dance InstructorééAngela Bourassa 

 

Newsletter Editors 

   Fr. Gregory Trakas     Janet Malin 

   Sophia Annas             Nancy Mardanes 

   James Folopoulos      Kathy Papakostas 

   Ellen Healy                Helen Rainey 

   Nick Karagianis 

Address Changes 

 

Please notify the Church office if  

you are moving so that we may  

update our database. 

Thank you! 

 

Pastoral Home Visitation 

 

If a loved one is in the hospital,  

a nursing home, or house-bound for 

any reason, please contact  

Fr. Gregory Trakas at the Church office 

to arrange a visit. 
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Parish Priest 

February starts with the Dominical feast of Our Lordõs Presentation in the Temple (Ypapandi). It is one of 

eight (8) feasts dedicated to Christ during the liturgical year. Those, together with four (4) feasts dedicated to 

the All-Holy Mother of God, our Panagia, and two (2) more (one for  the Holy Cross and one for the Holy 

Spirit), sum up the fourteen (14) most sacred worship days of the year. Previous generations made sure to 

honor all them. This is because Orthodox Christians do not  worship only on Sundays! Feasts are as much or 

more important. Please check the 2018 Ecclesiastical Calendar our office has sent you and put these 14 days 

aside! Making room in our schedule to honor Christ and Panagia is pleasing to God and a blessing to us all.    
 

The month continues with four Sundays that are truly a treat! All of them are part of our preparation to enter 

the Great Lent, which starts February 19
th
. The two first Sundays remind us of a process very critical for our 

salvation: REPENTANCE ð CONFESSION ð FORGIVNESS. The parables of òThe Publican and the Phariseeó 

and òThe Prodigal Sonó tell us how to repent, how to approach God, how to confess our mistakes, how to 

ask for His mercy and how He forgives us. The third Sunday, òJudgement Day,ó is a warning for those who 

do not repent. It also shows our Lord is the beginning and the end, the Alpha and the Omega. Finally, 

òForgiveness Sundayó reminds us of the Paradise we lost with our disobedience and ushers us to the most 

difficult but also most beautiful part of the year, Great Lent. To call ourselves Christians, we must follow 

Christ. How did Christ spend His time? What did He value most? òWhere your treasure is, there will your 

heart be alsoó (Luke 12:34). Let us all then gather our minds and bodies and prepare to follow our Lord as He 

is heading for His Passion, Resurrection and Ascension. The life He is heading to is a Life to God: The eternal 

Life of the Holy Trinity. This is the Life He has promised and has made possible to all those who love Him.  

 

Parish News 

The 2018 Parish Council is the same as the 2017 one, since six incumbent members were reelected. In its first 

meeting, the new board elected Costa Georgopoulos (President), James Folopoulos (Vice President), and 

reelected Peter Xintaras (Treasurer) and Arthur Bakolas (Secretary). We thank James Folopoulos and Nick 

Karagianis for their service as President and Vice President respectively last year! We also wish the new officers 

and board a fruitful and productive year in the service of our Church! Next meeting: Feb. 26, 7:00 PM 

 

Philoptochos News 

We are thankful to all who helped with the baking, preparation and serving for the Vasilopeta celebration.   

We also wish to thank everyone who attended our Holiday Dinner at the Athens Restaurant.  It was so 

wonderful to see members and guests enjoy the evening. The food was delicious; we thank the Athens 

Restaurant for their generosity and for helping to provide a festi ve atmosphere for socializing. We also thank 

Esther and Sandra for the gift bags and all the ladies for making the raffle so much fun. With your continued 

support and love, we will continue this annual event and hope it will continue growing every year.   

Great Lent begins on Monday, February 19, 2018.  The Ladies Philoptochos Society will be collecting 

donations for flower s for the Salutations to the Virgin Mary, Holy Week, including the Epitaphios, and Pascha, 

which falls on April 8.   These donations will also be used for flowers for the Paraklesis Services and the services 

commemorating the Dormition of the Virgin Mary  (August 1-15) and for Christmas. 

To make a flower donation, p lease cut here, complete the form below,  include it with your do nation in the 

enclosed envelope and give it to a board member or mail it  to the Church office. 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

FLOWER DONATION 

 

 

NAME: _______________________________________ AMOUNT: ____________________ 
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If you havenõt already done so, please pay your 2018 dues, which are $25.00.   
 

The next Philoptochos Board meeting will be held Wednesday, February 7, at 6:30 pm 

Last, but not least, a gracious thank you to all who donated funds to the Philoptochos. It is through your help 

and support that w e can continue to do good deeds in our church and in our community.  

We sincerely appreciate your support. God bless you! 

Lucie Skouteris, President 

 

New Horizons Soup Kitchen 

The New Horizons Soup Kitchen visit is Sunday February 25
th
, 4-6 PM this month. We are looking for new 

volunteers to join our group. This is such a rewarding experience; please join us for less than two hours of 

fellowship with the group from the Assumption Church.  If you have any questions, please call the church 

office. Also, please bring a canned or non-perishable item to church, to donate to them. Thank you! 

 

Choir 

We are looking for an organist and choir director. If anyone is interested in learning the organ, we will pay 

for their lessons. Please contact the church office. 

We are looking for volunteers to join our talented ch oir. All ages are welcome! Donõt be shy if you donõt 

have experience. All that is required is your passion and love for our church!  During the summer the choir is 

not singing or practicing. 

 

Youth Ministry News  
 

¸h¦¢I aLbL{¢w¸ ±![9b¢Lb9Ω{ /hCC99 Ih¦wΣ /w!C¢ ϧ w!CC[9   
On Sunday, February 18th, our Youth Ministry will be sponsoring a ±ŀƭŜƴǘƛƴŜΩǎ ŎƻŦŦŜŜ ƘƻǳǊ. There will be a Valentine’s craft for the 
children, raffles and more. All families are welcomed to bring in a baked good or favorite snack. Items can be dropped off in the 
hall kitchen after 9:30 AM that morning. Your participation and support of our Youth Ministries is greatly appreciated. Everyone is 
welcome! 
 

KATHARA DEFTERA ς PARISH COMMUNITY GATHERING 
On Monday, February 19th, 4:00-6:30 PM, in our Church Hall, please join Fr. Gregory, our Youth Ministries, our Philoptochos and 
our Parish Council in celebrating Kathara Deftera! (Please see flyer in page 6).  
 

Kathara Deftera (Clean Monday or Ash Monday) marks the start of Great Lent. It is called “clean” because on this day we are 
should leave behind all sinful attitudes together with non-fasting foods.  
 

There will be activities for kids; joyful fellowship for the adults; a prayer and a brief discussion on the significance of Clean Monday 
and the Lenten period that begins this day; and a family style Pot Luck Lenten meal for all!  
You are welcome to bring a favorite Lenten dish or dessert (such as Halva, or Finikia, or Fanouropita) to share. 
 

GOYA Philoxenia House Visit and Gifts of Giving Delivered 

On Sunday, January 14th, our GOYAns, together with Fr. Gregory, their advisors and Philoptochos members visited Philoxenia 
House in Boston and delivered the many generous “Gifts of Giving” items graciously donated by parishioners and collected by our 
Youth Ministries. The family members and young patients currently staying at Philoxenia House were extremely grateful and 
humbled by all the gifts and especially the company!  It was a wonderful opportunity for us to learn about the families and how 
Philoxenia House assists them and many others.   
Thank you for your kind donations!                                         
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SUNDAY SCHOOL ς SUNDAY OF ORTHODOXY- FEBRUARY 25th 
February 25th is The SUNDAY OF ORTHODOXY. ALL children are asked to bring an icon to church to hold during the special 
procession which takes place in church on this day. Sunday School students will meet their teachers in the church hall at 10:15 AM 
to prepare for the Sunday of Orthodoxy Procession. 
 

GREEK SCHOOL ς NO CLASSES THURSDAY, MARCH 1st 
There will be no Greek School or Greek Dance classes on Thursday, March 1st due to February School Vacation Week.  Greek 
School classes will resume Thursday, March 8th. 
 

IMPORTANT YOUTH MINISTRY DATES TO REMEMBER IN MARCH : 
 

Thursday, March 1st  –  NO Greek School Classes. Greek School classes resume Thurs. March 8th. 
 

Sunday, March 4th – Family Sunday:  Families are encouraging to attend church to celebrate the Divine Liturgy together.  Sunday 
School classes resume Sunday, March 11th. 
 

Thursday, March 22nd  –  4:00-6:00 PM - Greek School for all classes will be held in the Church Hall to rehearse for the March 25th 
Greek Independence Day Celebration.  
 

Sunday, March 25th  – Annunciation of the Virgin Mary (Tou Evagelismou). Please see liturgical schedule enclosed. Our Youth 
Ministry children will offer flowers and a few special presentations in church in observance of March 25th. 
 

Thursday, March 29th  – 5:30-7:00 PM - The Greek School will present its March 25th Greek Independence Day Celebration in the 
Assumption Church Hall. Coffee, hot chocolate and light snacks will be offered during the presentation, with pizza & refreshments 
immediately after. Everyone is welcome! 

 

Saturday, March 31st  – Lazarus Saturday: Divine Liturgy followed by Pancake Breakfast and baking LAZARAKIA in the Church 
Hall. After that, we will all fold crosses with palm leaves. Everyone is welcome! 
 
Palm Sunday, April 1st: Sunday School students should proceed directly to the school building at 10:15 AM.  After classes, we will 
proceed to church as a group and participate in the Palm Procession. 

 

 

 

      

 

 

 

 

Philoxenia House Visit 2017-18 Philoptochos Holiday Dinner 
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Kathara Deftera Celebration  

&  Pot Luck Dinner  
in our Church Hall  

Monday, February 19 th   

4:00-6:30 PM  

 All families, parishioners and friends are welcome! 

 There will be activities for the children, fellowship, prayer                                                      

and good Lenten food for all!    

Please bring a Lenten  dish or dessert (such as Halva  or Finikia ) to shareê. 

  
  

  
 

Kathara Deftera is also known as Ash Monday, or Clean Monday. It is the first day of the Great 

Lent of the Orthodox Church, which starts 7 weeks before Easter Sunday.  

It is called "Clean," because we leave behind all sinful attitudes and non-fasting foods.  

It is also a day for all children, because traditionally they used to not have school but instead go to 

parks and countryside to fly a kite! 

It is also a day for adults, because they organize picnics with Lenten food. It is an opportunity to be 

with friends and relatives, but also to remember oneôs own childhood by helping the young ones with 

their kites! 

WE HOPE TO SEE ALL OF YOU THERE!  ñKALA KOULOUMA!ò   

(which is the traditional wish shared on that day) 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Great_Lent
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Great_Lent
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/File:Lagana_(%CE%BB%CE%B1%CE%B3%CE%AC%CE%BD%CE%B1).jpg
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Sacraments & Services 

When planning a baptism or wedding, please check church availability BEFORE booking your 

reception hall. Thank you!   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Planning Memorials 

When planning for a memorial, please contact the church office at 603-623-2045.  

There is a particular altar wine and incense we use. Please call for details! 

 

 

 

 

-623-2045. There is a certain kind of altar wine and certain incense we use. Please call for 

details! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PLANNED GIVING is a gesture that comes from the heart! 

Leave a legacy! As you plan your financial future, please remember your Parish. There are several types of 

planned donations to consider. Here are a few of them to consider. In all cases, please consult your financial 

advisor for more information.  

Charitable Bequests: Once you secure the well-being of your family, you may  choose to include in your will a 

significant donation to  your church. 

Gifts of Life Insurance: Using a life insurance policy makes it possible to make a major gift while protecting the 

inheritance of oneõs heir(s). 

Gifts of Listed Securities: The gift of publicly listed securities, bonds, mutual fund units or other similar securities 

is one of the most fiscally advantageous ways to make a substantial donation to a charitable organization 

because the donor will avoid paying tax on capital gains. The gift of  shares or other securities will give rise to a 

tax credit. It is more advantageous to transfer the securities directly rather than to donate the proceeds collected 

from selling the securities. This type of donation is advisable to those who wish to make a substantial donation 

without encroaching on their liquid assets, or to those who own shares or other securities which have 

significantly increased in value since their acquisition. 

Charitable Annuities: A charitable gift annuity consists of a donation of money or other assets to a charitable 

organization in exchange for guaranteed earnings for life or for a determined period of time. 

RECOGNITION 

It is with much love and app reciation we have received four considerable bequests  

made to our parish which we feel should be recognized. The benefactors are:  

DORIS SPRINGER (Alex Demosõ sister), PHYLLIS BROWN, ANASTASIA GALANIS and KELLY LOCKE.  

Their thoughtfulness is a tribute to their caring and desire for our parish  

to prosper and grow for generations to come.  

May their memories be eternal! 

Funerals 

January 8
th
 - Lorraine Camberis 

January 13
th
 - Pauline Pappas                      

    

Memorial Services                 

February 18
th
 - Pauline Pappas 40-day     

February 25
th
 - Katerina Tselios 3-years 

March 4
th
 - Efthimios Stamoulis 1-year 
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December 2017 Stewardship 

 

Mary Argeropoulos 

Virginia Athanasiou 

Mr. & Mrs. Christopher Comrie  

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Dryer  

Mr. & Mrs. David Dzenis 

Theodore Farmakis 

Michael Goudouros 

Demetrios Kamberis 

Mr. & Mrs. Stathis Kapellakis 

Mr. & Mrs. Anastasios Karatzoulidis 

Mr. & Mrs. John Kitsis 

Mr. & Mrs. Theodore Kitsis 

Mr. & Mrs. Demetrios Lekkas 

Elizabeth Marmarou 

Stavros Ouellette 

Georgia Palaskas 

Mr. & Mrs. Vasilios Peters 

Maria Pliakos 

Helen Rainey 

Mr. & Mrs. Chris Spirou 

Fr. Gregory Trakas 

Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Tsekrekas 

Basiliki Tsihlis 

Jean Vlangas 

Betty Xintaras 

Mr. & Mrs. John Xintaras 

Mr. & Mrs. Peter Xintaras 

Mr. & Mrs. Demetrios Yogas 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

òSeek first Godõs Kingdom and His 

Righteousness and all other things shall be 

added to you.ó (Matt 6:33) 

 

òAnd some seeds fell into good soil and 

grew and yielded a hundredfold.ó  

(Luke 8:8) 

 

òGive to Cesar what is Cesarõs and to God 

what is Godõs.ó (Mark 12:17) 

 

Reap bountifully. God loves a cheerful 

giver.ó  (St. Paul ð 2
nd

 Corinthians 9:6-8) 

 

òRich is not the one who has much, but the 

one who gives much. For what one gives 

away, he keeps for all eternity.ó  

  (St. John Chrysostom) 

Please submit your  

2018 Stewardship  

Stewardship is our God-given 

OBLIGATION and the PRIMARY 

source of income for our church! 

 

              Fundraisers 

 

Ad Book $125.00 

 

Christmas Card Fundraiser $865.00  

  

George Tzimopoulos Raffle $14,600.00 

 

Donation to Youth Group $500.00                      

 

Christmas Flowers $235.00  

Donation   Sophia Annas 

 

Donation in Memory of  

John Xintaras, Jr. 

 

 

 

                            Fuel Fund 

 

Sophia Annas 

Voula Annas 

Panagiota Arfanakis 

James Camberis 

Peter Camberis 

Theodore Farmakis 

Georgia Gancarz 

Evangelia Gregorious 

Mr. & Mrs. Spiro Kalampalikis 

Mr. & Mrs. Stathis Kapellakis 

Mr. & Mrs. John Karagianis 

Mr. & Mrs. David Labore  

M/M Costa s Liolios 

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Schultz 

Mr. & Mrs. John Stergiou 

Todd Vanderheyden 

Mr. & Mrs. Charles Zoulias 
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BUSINESS CARD ADVERTISING 

 

If you would like to advertise your business card in our 

monthly bulletin, please contact the Church Office. 
 

A business card format, about 2 Ĳó x 1 Ĳó will run for a 

period of 12 months for one set fee of $150.00 a year.  

This will help us defray the ever-increasing costs of 

printing and mailing these bulletins to our homes and at 

the same time you will be  advertising your business to our 

parishioners, and through word of mouth, to their friends.  
 

This is a great opportunity for all!  

 

 

Christmas Offerings 

Rev. Soterios Alexopoulos                             Sophia Annas  

Panagiota Arfanakis                                       Mary Argeropoulos 

Amerisa Baryiames     James Camberis 

Peter Camberis      Georgia Gancarz 

Mrs. Christos Georgopoulos    Mr. & Mrs. Robert Hasevlat 

Mr. &  Mrs. Ilias Kalampalikis    Mr. & Mrs. Spiro Kalampalikis 

Mr.  & Mrs. Stathis Kapellakis    Mr.  & Mrs. John Karagianis 

Mr. & Mrs. David Labore     Mr. & Mrs. Peter Lazos 

Eugenia Lefebvre     Mr. & Mrs. Costas Liolios 

Mr. & Mrs. Scott MacDonald     Mr. & Mrs. Athanasios Moutsioulis 

Mr. & Mrs. Vasilios Pashos    Mr.  & Mrs. Robert Schultz 

Lucie Skouteris      Mr. & Mrs. John Stergiou 

Mr. & Mrs. John Stergioulis    Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Sysyn 

Patricia Tingos      Fr. Gregory Trakas 

Mr. & Mrs. Athanasios Tsatsopoulos   Betty Xintaras 

Mr. & Mrs. John Xintaras    Mr.  & Mrs. Thomas Xintaras 

Mr. & Mrs. Charles Zoulias 
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Name????????? 

Name????????? 
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    Swearing-in of the 2018 Parish Council ð Congratulations & Kali Dynami! 

 

 


